## TADDINGTON/PRIESTCLIFFE PRIMARY SCHOOL





School Lane, Taddington, Nr Buxton, Derbyshire SK17 9TW





Headteacher: Mr J Handley Tel: (01298) 85278
e-mail: school@taddingtonpriestcliffe.derbyshire.sch.uk
website: www.taddingtonpriestcliffe.derbyshire.sch.uk

## Dear Parents/Carers.

As part of your child's educational experience at Taddington and Priestcliffe Primary School, we are committed to promoting the health and well-being of our pupils. In our diverse society, children need to develop an understanding of themselves, others and their community and how we can work together in harmony. They also need to know how to maintain healthy lifestyles and relationships with others.

As you may already be aware, the Department for Education has announced changes to relationships and sex education following nationwide consultation. These changes will come into effect from September 2021 and all schools will be required to comply with the updated requirements. The statutory guidance can be found at:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/relationships-education-relation-ships-and-sexeducation-rse-and-health-education

The new guidance focuses on healthy relationships and keeping children safe in the modern world. It also covers a wide range of topics relating to physical and mental health, well-being, safeguarding and healthy relationships. Learning about the emotional, social and physical aspects of growing up will give children and young people the information, skills and positive values to have safe, fulfilling relationships and help them take responsibility for their own well-being.

As a school, we have already been teaching RSE (through our Health and Relationships Education) and we have a comprehensive curriculum in place. However, we thought that this would be a good opportunity to review our RSE curriculum and policy so we can be sure our RSE provision is appropriate for our pupils based on their:

- Age
- Physical and emotional maturity
- Religious and cultural backgrounds
- Special educational needs and disabilities



Whilst we are sure that there will be differences of opinion about this, we hope that consulting with you will help to inform our school's decisions and enable us to reach a general consensus.

Consequently, as part of our curriculum review we would like your views on:

Our draft policy for Relationships and Sex Education (RSE)

As a school community, we are currently in unprecedented times which makes it a little challenging to consult with you. However, to help you understand the curriculum requirements, we have placed information on our website which we would encourage you to read. These include:

- HeartSmart overview documents this provides objectives by term and year group for how we will deliver elements of the RSE curriculum.
- A summary of what all pupils are expected to know by the end of primary school
- FAQ sheet
- Our proposed draft policy for Relationships, Sex and Health Education
- DfE guidance that outlines statutory requirements
- A link to an anonymous Consultation Questionnaire

This can all be found on our school website in the Curriculum>SRE >consultation section.

Your views are very important to us and so will be starting our consultation process on the 25th May 2021 and it will close on the 10th of June 2021. Once we have all the feedback, the finalised Relationships and Sex education Policy will be uploaded to the school's website and a finalised overview of the curriculum.

We hope that this letter and attached information answers some of your questions and concerns that you may have. If you have any queries or concerns regarding the consultation process, please do not hesitate to contact the school.

Yours sincerely,

James Handley Headteacher

